Welcome to RCLS PRESCHOOL

CUBBIES & LOCKERS- Each child has their own cubby for their art work, newsletters and other important papers. Backpacks, jackets and boots may be kept in their lockers.

ARRIVAL- Classroom doors will open at 7:45 by the teachers. Class begins at 8:00am. Please be sure that a teacher or aide greets your child so we know they have arrived.

DISMISSAL- Dismissal for the morning class is at 11:00am. and 3:00pm. Children leaving will be released only to those individuals listed on the permission form. Students staying for lunch will be taken to the RCLS cafeteria. Students staying for extended day will remain in the preschool room at 3:00pm. 

BACKPACKS- Please check your child’s backpack each day for art work, newsletters and notes. The folder will be labeled as either return to school, or keep at home.

ILLNESS AND/OR VACATION-Please call the office if your child is ill or if they will be absent for another reason. 

NEWSLETTERS- Each month you will receive a newsletter in your child’s folder. Please take the time to read this and to mark down important dates. 

SNACK-Snack will be provided each day by the RCLS kitchen. A snack with milk will be offered during both the morning and afternoon sessions. 

CLOTHING- Please dress your child in comfortable clothes. We like to play and often can get messy. Check the temperature and dress your child appropriately for outdoor play. Please label all jackets and boots. Send an extra set of clothes (pants, shirt, socks and underwear) in a zip lock bag. This can be kept in your child’s locker.
SPECIAL NOTES
$20 SUPPLY FEE- You may give the payment directly to the preschool teacher. Checks can be made out to Lynn Schoppers. Thank you in advance.

STARS-Please decorate these stars at home with your child and return them during your teacher visits on Monday. 

BIRTHDAYS- We will sing “Happy Birthday” to our birthday child at the opening of our class. The birthday child may bring a favorite book to share with the class. They will receive a crown and will sit in the Birthday Chair. Our early child classes are abstaining from special birthday treats and snacks. 

SHARING-Sharing will begin the week of October 10th. The sharing person will be bringing home a sharing bag to return the next day they are attending class. A note will be in the bag with more information.

CONFERENCES- Mandatory parent-teacher conferences are scheduled for November 16th and 17th, and April 19th and 20th. 

LIBRARY-Library checkout will begin soon on Thursday mornings. Children will be able to check out 1 book per week.
MUSIC-Music class with the RCLS Music teacher, Mrs. Engelmann, will be on Tuesday mornings. 

SPANISH-Spanish class with the RCLS Spanish Teacher, Mrs. DeClare, will be Friday mornings. 

GYM-Gym class in the large RCLS gym will be Monday mornings and Tuesday afternoons.

READERS- Reading partner time will be determined soon. 

ACTIVITY ROOM- This room will be available for use by students in grades preschool-kindergarten daily. 

